
Regarding the vehicular ingress and egress of the
New Block at Pok Fu Lam Road, we are now working
with the Architectural Services Department, the
contractor and relevant government departments to
explore proposals with an aim to come up with the
most desirable design of the concerned vehicular
access and improvement measures for traffic safety.
We are also following up on the matter closely with
the Southern District Council. We will continue to
carefully listen to the views from the community.



In view of the volatility of the COVID-19 epidemic, the
contractor has been striving to uphold hygienic conditions
at the construction site and further strengthened various
preventive measures including (1) enlarging the
designated dining area for site staff and maintaining
social distancing of 1.5 meters with a maximum of 1
person at each table and unidirectional seating
arrangement for all tables; (2) increasing the frequency
of cleansing and disinfection (including site office,
changing rooms and toilets); (3) fully implementing
compulsory testing measures, which require all site staff
to present negative COVID-19 test results issued within
a designated period of time when entering construction
sites for work.

The foundation, underground drainage and related
works of the main works of Redevelopment of Queen
Mary Hospital (Phase 1) have been substantially
completed in the first quarter of 2021. The
superstructure works of New Block are in progress.
The construction of New Block is expected to be
completed in 2024.
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